
FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL: 
August 26 for grades 1-6, 
August 28 for kindergarten

HAPPY SUMMER!!!!
  CES Lunch Menu

June 17, 2024

https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/webmenus2/#/view?id=65845efce96f1e0fec3d8e98&siteCode=4793


Happy summer to our students!  Our last day of school was so 
much fun with the unveiling of our first ever CES talent show!    I 
was absolutely thrilled to see the number of students who took a 
responsible risk and showcased their skills in front of the entire 
school community!  As I said this morning, "Cambridge has got 
talent" and I know that the networks will be approaching us soon 
about producing a new TV  show!  I would also like to thank Mrs. 
Cloutier, Ms. Graner, and Mrs. Pinault for also taking a responsible 
risk to try something new!  All of their hard work certainly paid off 
and I can't wait until next year's show!

Information about next year will be sent home in August.  The first 
day of school is August 26th!

Wishing everyone a relaxing and fun summer and dare I say it, 
with fewer raindrops than last year! I hope that our students take 
plenty of time to read and explore nature each and every day.

On behalf of our exceptional staff, school's out for summer!



In an effort to have enough time to create bus 
routes for next year, we are offering sign ups 
for transportation early this year. If you 
already know what your child's transportation 
will be for next school year, please fill out the 
following google form. 24/25 Transportation 
Form

Please fill this form out, even if you do not 
anticipate needing the school bus. This 
information will be entered over summer 
break into the Pickup Patrol app to make sure 
children have plans for next school year. Kelly 
will be sending out the form again in July.

https://forms.gle/iEE4RPzRFo9JpVWK8
https://forms.gle/iEE4RPzRFo9JpVWK8


GOOD NEWS:  We have a few more extras to sell!  

Due to the limited inventory , late orders are 

available online only  since the system will 

automatically stop selling once supplies run out:

CES Yearbook 23-24 Limited Supply Late  

Order

Here is a low-res online preview in case you'd like to check it out. 

https://vtpta-00031203.givebacks.com/store/items/1031160
https://vtpta-00031203.givebacks.com/store/items/1031160
https://edo.entourageyearbooks.com/YearbookLadderPreview.asp?key=32505F5D48245B46052E430804717968071E43285A415A4B540C3F470D02051309661A0E285C220518056E75116A1F0671687600080B0D06760504747A#page/1


Notes from 
the CES Garden

The first lettuces are 
already coming up

Fifth grade weeding the 
blueberry bushes

=

June 14 th 2024

Would you (and your kids) like to help 
with the garden over the summer? 

Help for a week, a day, or as a drop-in gardener.
Do a bit of weeding, and get free food!

Sign up here  or email Sara: slourie@lnsd.org

OPEN GARDEN DAY
Sunday June 30 th 11:30-2:30

Come and see what’s growing, 
and learn how you can help

Any Questions? 
Email Sara at

slourie@lnsd.org

A big thank you to Eliza from Knee Deep Farm for donating vegetable starts to the garden!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1CjBWxhVl7gkm8uz0Ajonr6ArohvOYydhxBBOJfC2LTM/edit




The fifth and sixth grade Golden 
Dome readers celebrated with a 

Greenway Walk and creemies last 
week.  Pictured:  Charlotte Krueger, 

Quinn Steffens, Theodora Veve, 
Scarlet Reese , Calise Valiska, 

Emerson Hadley, Abby Lawrence, 
Maire Sheldon, Abby Bevins, Evie 

Gillem, Hudson VanNostrand, 
Madison Lesure, and Sadie Bailey.  

Missing:  Rowan McCray-Fay, Lillian 
LaFountain, Danica ore.  

WhitmCongratulations to all of these 
readers!

Morgan Baumann, Librarian







New Friendly Pirate Song on YouTube! Everyone On Board (for 

Gani) is a song about inclusion and recognizes things we have 

in common. It was inspired by Gani from Kazakhstan, who 

worked at Smugglers' Notch Resort in 2008. The video features 

photos of Friendly Pirate friends and acquaintances (you may 

know a few). The song is now on YouTube and will be available 

elsewhere on 6/12/24. The album Everyone On Board (featuring 

Gimme Back My Binky, Ski Shanty, I Know You Pirates, etc) will 

be available on Summer Solstice - 6/20/24 .

Check out the new video here:

https://youtu.be/wRUlb0gVx3I?si=7kzfyS3yGNDXZ6PO 

and/or visit @FriendlyPirateRon on YouTube

https://youtu.be/wRUlb0gVx3I?si=7kzfyS3yGNDXZ6PO




Cambridge 
Elementary is 
looking for bus 
drivers! We are in 
need of a bus driver 
for a 5.5 hour 
contracted day. 
These hours follow 
the school calendar 
and could 
potentially have 
additional hours, 
outside of the 
contract, for field 
trips, late runs, etc. 
We pay all fees that 
are associated with 
gaining a license to 
drive a bus. 
Cambridge offers 
good benefits and a 
great community 
atmosphere! 

Kelly Shortsleeve
Bus Coordinator

802-521-5603
kshortsleeve@lnsd.org

mailto:kshortsleeve@cesvt.net


Monday 8/12:  PTA Meeting  5:30-6:30pm

Monday 8/19:  CES Teacher/Staff 

Welcome Back Breakfast  Time TBA

PLEASE SAVE THE DATES & JOIN US!

www.facebook.com/CESVTPTA









Happenings at the varnum 

in JUNE!



*Registration is now open!*
Embark on a journey of compassion and learning at North Country 
Animal League’s Humane Education Summer Camps! Designed to 
inspire and educate young minds, our camps offer a unique 
opportunity for children aged 5-12 to explore the importance of 
kindness, empathy, and responsible stewardship of animals and the 
environment. With a focus on hands-on activities, interactive 
workshops, and engaging games, each week-long camp provides an 
enriching experience tailored to specific age groups.

Choose from three specialized Humane Heroes camps for kids aged 
10-12, three camps for kids aged 7-9, and two Pet Pals camps 
specially crafted for our youngest learners aged 5-6. With a 
maximum capacity of 12 kids per week, our small group sizes 
ensure personalized attention and a supportive environment for 
every camper.

● Dates: 9 camps beginning June 17 and through August 23
● Age Groups:

● Humane Heroes Camps (Ages 8-12)
● Pet Pals Camps (Ages 5-7)
● Counselors in Training (Ages 12-16)

● Location: NCAL 16 Mountain View Meadows Road, Morrisville, VT
● Cost: Starting at $235 (a free t-shirt is included)
● Financial Assistance: Limited scholarships and financial assistance opportunities 

are available for families in need. Please click here for more information.

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014r9Ey_hR6e4GAGUFawNHBZk2sXX9LdxJ_c23LP7UKH1RuFwJyWgwt6KrIPk7XMHsx5ngxaalOO38pJtY20AP8uBM6A3AQ_aOOyoqr1BtB-YaA8q1w1hBm8iXaZVevAI9szuPyhlHwDi7cpMpa_XAKVj349a4AoCT3oi8geXW8IO7DJ5SB-8ZGukeb7chqnckS3nVpoLxYySn1n_d3xF-lheFv3c9-k2POywTNLHewoe3bsOK0fMO2aJmwX2hpzs4&c=p_kuGqYEYY1Ccg5QRf1yf23WtWkJSi2AhZ2F7G9-GwJvqD1l8ItOKg==&ch=jQvoCIk_fk-7ONBf7hMTSHMoCsXJ9lQra_tmB42n-Wv4RmTZUtfmGw==




Monday–Thursday each week, 7:30am to 4:30pm, 
starting the week of June 19th.

We have a couple of openings available for boys 
in 1st through 7th grade in the Cambridge area.

Please contact Annie Rheaume 
at 802-309-8158 or anniesingerdj@yahoo.com.

mailto:anniesingerdj@yahoo.com


NEWS FROM NURSE SARAH
When to stay home:

 

Fever 100.4 or greater - must be home until fever free without use of medication for greater than 
24 hours.

Vomiting or Diarrhea - must be 24 hours symptom free and able to tolerate food and drink before 
returning to school.

Any infection requiring antibiotics - keep your student home until they have been on antibiotics for 
24 hours.

Persistent cough that disrupts normal activity.

Excessive nasal drainage - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child back to 
school.

Unexplained rash - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

Red or draining eyes - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

COVID-19  - If you refer to the Vermont dept of health website it will walk you through the 
guidelines. 
https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment

Influenza - stay home until fever free without medication for 24 hours.

Any other symptoms or illness that impedes a student’s ability to learn or staff’s ability to work.

Sarah Kartluke, RN, BSN (she/her/hers)

CES School Nurse

802-521-5619 (office)

skartluke@lnsd.org

https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment



